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REPORT OF THE HEAD OF HOUSING SERVICES



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING SERVICES

ON

15TH JULY 2004


TITLE: 50 Barff Road, Weaste

RECOMMENDATION: 

Approval to the carrying out of external improvement works to the property at 50 Barff Road, Weaste, in the absence of an owner’s consent, as part of the Barff Road Block Improvement Scheme.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

This report seeks approval for the inclusion of the empty property at 50 Barff Road, with no ascertainable owner, in the Barff Road Block Improvement Scheme currently in progress.   This will enhance the overall appearance of the terrace of properties when completed.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

Local Government and Housing Act 1989

DOE Circular 17/96 - Private Sector Renewal : A Strategic Approach

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK -  Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS - Not Applicable.

The cost of the work is included in approved scheme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED - None

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED – Not applicable

	


CONTACT OFFICERS: 

Ade Alao – 0161 603 4210

Derek Caulfield - 0161 603 4217 


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) - Weaste


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES – Housing Market Renewal


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

1.0 Background

The Lead Member approved a block improvement scheme for all properties on Barff Road on 8th April 2004.  The scheme forms part of the programme for the Weaste Renewal Area.  The scheme is currently on site and it has proved impossible to obtain the consent of the owner of the property at 50 Barff Road to participate in the scheme.  Investigations carried out by Council Officers suggest that the owner of the property died interstate some time ago.  Although the matter of the owner’s estate has now been lodged with the Court of Probate, it is unlikely to be resolved in the near future as it appears that the property was acquired under an assumed name.  In the absence of an ascertainable owner to give consent, approval is sought to proceed with the work as originally planned.

2.0 Details
Section 129 (8) (a) of the Local Government and Housing Act 1989 allows local authorities to carry out works to properties in block improvement schemes without an owner’s consent where no person or no ascertainable person owns the property.

Guidance contained in DOE circular 17/96 also advises that where local authorities have been unable to trace any one with an appropriate owner’s interest in regard to a property, they may go ahead and carry out works to a property.

It is recommended that approval be given to proceed with external improvement works to the property at 50 Barff Road, Weaste in the absence of an owner’s consent.

Council Officers will continue to seek means of bringing the empty property back into use as soon as possible.  This will include considering the use powers available to the Council for enforcement action and compulsory purchase.
3. Conclusion

I am satisfied that:

1. There is no ascertainable owner of the property at 50 Barff Road, Weaste.

2. Inclusion of the property in the Barff Road Block Improvement Scheme will contribute towards meeting the Council’s objectives for the Weaste Renewal Area programme.

Bob Osborne

Head of Housing


